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Dear Parents,  

Hoping you have all had a good week.  
 
In school, the week started with a special retreat day led by the Sion 
group. This was arranged with Rev Anthony at Our Lady of Peace Parish 
as part of their mission week. Upper school heard scripture about Adam 
and Eve and began to think about when we sin, Jesus creates that link to 
bring us closer back to God. Lower School focused on Jesus as the Good 
Shepherd and how he will go to any length to protect us. It was a thought 
provoking day that has given the children time for reflection.  
 
More sporting events have taken place this week. Pupils from Years 5 & 6  
attended a Catholic football festival at St Bernard’s Prep School. Pupils in 
Years 3 and 4 attended a Wrestling event and the football team played 
against Lent Rise.  
 
Just a reminder about collection of pupils at the end of the day. As part 
of our safeguarding procedures, all class teachers hold an authorised 
collectors list. Only adults named on this list will be able to collect a 
child. It is important that parents notify the school office if they wish to 
add or remove someone from their child’s authorised collectors list. 
Without the correct information, we will not be able to release a child 
without permission of the parent. I understand that this can be 
frustrating if the information hasn’t been updated but I hope you all 
understand that it’s the children’s safety that we take into priority first. It 
is the responsibility of the parent to ensure the school has the correct 
information. Thank you for your understanding.  
 
Finally, you will have received today an update from the Chair of the IEB 
regarding the consultation for one form entry admissions. Please ensure 
you have read this letter. There is also a parent update meeting for all 
parents on 1st April 2025 at 5:30pm regarding the school and plans 
moving forward. Please do attend this meeting if you can.  
 
Wishing you all a happy weekend.  
 
Mr Stopps 
 
 

Important dates: 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

Class Attendance: 

RHA—St Valentine –96.8% 

RHC—St Joseph – 92.1% 

Yr1—St Faustina Kowalska –81.9% 

Yr1—St Bernadette –90.8% 

Yr2—St Teresa of Calcutta –95.5% 

Yr2—St Mary Magdalene –96.9% 

Yr3—St Paul –95.6% 

Yr3—St Martin de Porres –99.2% 

Yr4—St Peter –99.3% 

Yr4—St John-Bosco –98.9% 

Yr5—St Thomas More –97.2% 

Yr5—St Clare of Assisi –91.6% 

Yr6—St Maximilian –98.2% 

Yr6—St Josephine Bakhita –97.3% 

Whole School—95% 
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March 

Monday 24th  

Year 4 to Year 6                        

Swimming Lessons  

Tuesday 25th  

5RB Presenting Stations of the 

Cross  

Wednesday 26th  

5TH Presenting Stations of the 

Cross 



ACHIEVEMENT & SUCCESS 
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This week’s pupils of the week are: 

NURSERY —Conor 

RHA—St Valentine—Cataleya/Kasen 

RHC—St Joseph—Michalina   

Yr1—St Faustina Kowalska—Whole Class 

Yr1—St Bernadette—Amelia 

Yr2—St Teresa of Calcutta—Delight 

Yr2—St Mary Magadelene—Jaelyn  

Yr3—St Paul—Albie 

Yr3—St Martin de Porres—Sebastian 

Yr4—St Peter—Aurelija  

Yr4—St John-Bosco—Eleora  

Yr5—St Thomas More—Charis 

Yr5—St Clare of Assisi—Marcel  

Yr6—St Maximilian—Ashmika  

Yr6—St Josephine Bakhita—Kyra 

Congratulations to all of our pupils of the 

week for your hard work and achievements 



MY ACTIVE CALENDAR 
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SWIMMING LESSONS 
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Swimming lessons for years 4, 5 & 6 commence on Monday 24th 
March 2025 until the end of term.   

Thank you to all those parents who have contributed towards the 
cost.  If you have not done so already, please could you pay your 
contribution before the start of the lessons.   

Thank you for your cooperation. 



CATHOLIC FOOTBALL FESTIVAL 
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The year 5/6 boys and girls football teams travelled to St Bernard’s Preparatory on 
Wednesday afternoon for the annual Catholic football festival. It is the first time they 
have hosted boys and girls so it was a great experience taking players representing both 
teams. Blessed with lovely weather, both teams excelled on and off the pitch: playing 
some lovely football and being great ambassadors for the school with their 
sportsmanship. 

The boys started well with a fabulous 4-0 win over the hosts with goals coming from Alex, 
Teddy and Ibrahim. Some of the passing and combination play was a real joy to watch. In 
their second match, try as they might, they sadly could not find a way to break through 
St. Anthony’s defence and lost narrowly 1-0.  

The girls began with a 1-0 win over St. Bernard’s with Tallulah grabbing the all-important 
goal before brushing St. Anthony’s to one side with a scintillating 4-0 win thanks to 2 
goals each from Kyra and Sannidhi. Two excellent performances from the all the girls 
resulted in them winning the inaugural girls Catholic football festival!! 

A big well done to all the children who played their part in these fantastic displays and a 
big thank you to the parents who were able to come and support their children! 

PE team 



WAKE UP WEDNESDAY 
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Livestreaming is now a major part of children’s entertainment, evolving from gamers 
sharing screens into a booming industry with diverse personalities. While watching 
streamers can be entertaining, it comes with no small number of risks for children, such 
as misinformation, negative influences, and inappropriate content. With over 2.5 million 
viewers on Twitch – the current most popular streaming platform – at any one time, this 
guide highlights the potential dangers associated with watching livestreams and the 
importance of staying informed. 

We’ve created this free guide – also available in podcast format – to provide parents and 
educators everything they need to know about streamers and how to keep children 



CAFOD 
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EASTER EGG TOMBOLA 
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EASTER PARADE 
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FRIENDS OF OLOP NEWS  
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Mothers and Special Others Day 

There are only a few days left to buy Mother’s Day Gifts through ParentPay - sales will close 
on Thursday 20th March at 9am. The Mothers and Special Others Gift Shop will open in 
school on Thursday 27th (for Lower Key Stage) and Friday 28th March (for Upper Key Stage) 
and children will be able to visit the shop during school time and choose from a selection of 
gifts for mums, nans, step-mums, aunts or anyone special to them, which they will take home 
to be given as a present for Mother’s Day. 

Gifts must be prepaid through ParentPay and are priced at £3 each (more than 1 gift can be 
bought per child). 

In previous years, the children really enjoyed the experience of shopping in secret and 

bringing home a gift for all the wonderful Mothers and Special Others out there! We hope 

that this will once again be a lovely event for them to take part in. 
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Dates for the Diary 

Saturday 10th May - Colour Run 

Saturday 28th June - OLOP Fest 

 

Colour Run 

Our first ever Friends of OLOP sponsored Colour Run will be held on Saturday 10th May from 
12pm and we are looking forward to a fun filled rainbow coloured afternoon.  

The course will be set up on the school field, with a few obstacles along the way - and as the 
children run, they will be showered with coloured powder. Registration will be through 
ParentPay and will be £3 per child. Friends and family can come and watch the children run 
and we’d love for the children to collect sponsorship money for taking part. More details to 
follow next week.  

Our rainbow raffle will also be part of this event. Friday 25th April will be a non-uniform day 

and we ask the children to bring hamper items in their year group assigned colour. Raffle 

tickets will be available through ParentPay from Friday 25th April to Thursday 8th May. 

Winners will be drawn at the Colour Run on Saturday 10th May.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



OLOP SINGING FOR JOY 
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SLOUGH TOWN VS. ENFIELD TOWN 
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JOIN US AT BEAVERS 
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SEND SUPPORT  
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Please find attached the flyer with more information on our upcoming Bear Cubs sessions.  

To book tickets please use this link BEAR CUBS Tickets, Multiple Dates | Eventbrite 

www.gems4health.com 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/bear-cubs-tickets-1074314957959?aff=oddtdtcreator
http://www.gems4health.com/


SEND SUPPORT  
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Please find flyer below with information regarding an Oral Health Support Virtual session 
happening on Friday 16th May 2025 10am to 11:15am.  



SEND SUPPORT  
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Please see Flyer below for events to be hosted by Homestart for parents with children 
with  ASD or on the pathway.   
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Please see Flyer below for events to be hosted by Homestart for parents with children 
with  ASD or on the pathway.   
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Please see Flyer below for events to be hosted by Homestart for parents with children 
with  ASD or on the pathway.   



COMMUNITY INFORMATION             

AND SUPPORT 
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Please see the Flyer below from GEMS which contains details of a Virtual Coffee 
Morning that can support parents/carers regarding sleep issues and strategies to 
support families.    



COMMUNITY INFORMATION             
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Please see the attached Flyer from GEMS which contains details of a Virtual Coffee 
Morning that can support parents/carers regarding Eating and Food  issues and 
strategies to support families.    



CHURCH BULLETIN  
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CHURCH BULLETIN CONTINUED 

Our Lady of Peace Catholic  

Primary and Nursery School  

   With Christ in our hearts, together we grow PAGE 27 


